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RN, FAAN, CPH 

It’s February already! So far it’s 

been a warm and wet winter. And 
farmers will be getting crops in the ground soon. 
Some conventional farming practices include pesti-

cide use. To protect the health of farmworkers and 
their families, February is National Pesticide Safety 
Education Month.  D-CHIPP faculty affiliate, Anne-

Marie Walton, PhD, is an expert in this area. Dr. 
Walton will give the lecture at our next D-CHIPP 
CHAT regarding her research on pesticide preven-

tion education among migrant farmworkers on Feb-
ruary 10th, 12:00 p.m. in IPE classroom 3267. We 
invite all to attend!  

This month’s newsletter highlights the recent Access 

for Immigrants Community Health Symposium, our 
student affiliates’ volunteer efforts, 
and D-CHIPP affiliate spotlight 

Susan Silva. 

SPOTLIGHT ON SUCCESS: Access 

for Immigrants  

The 3rd Annual Access for Immigrants Community 
Health Symposium was held recently at Duke Uni-

versity School of Nursing. Over 70 community 
members, students, faculty members, and staff rep-
resenting 7 universities and 20 community partner 

organizations attended the symposium.  

The event began with an update on the SER (Salud, 
Estres y Resiliencia/Health, Stress, and Resilience) 
Hispano Project, a research study funded by the Na-

tional Institute on Minority Health and Health Dis-
parities. Preliminary results of the study raise con-
cerns about contributors and responses to stress in-

cluding verbal/emotional and physical violence, 
binge drinking and depression.  

Following the opening presentation, participants at-
tended concurrent break-out sessions about immi-
gration law, mental health and domestic violence, 

and community–based services provided to immi-
grants and refugees.                                  (cont’d…) 

 

 

 



D-CHIPP affiliates are scholars, leaders, 

researchers, & educators. See the publi-

cations, grant submissions, & much more 

by  D-CHIPP affiliates during January. 

 

Publications: (3) Richard-Eaglin, McMillian-Bohler and 

Small Published in New Textbook; Jackson, Padilla and 

Schneider Publish Article in JDNP; Walton Publishes Let-

ter on Nurse Board Service in OJIN 

  

Grant submissions: (3)  Biederman Submits Project Ac-

cess Grant Application on Durham Homeless Care; Silva 

Submits Grant Application on PTSD; Randolph Submits 

NIH Grant Application on HIV Prevention 

 

Events: Koch, Walton Present at D-CHIPP's New CHATs 

Lecture Series 

Below: faculty and staff members of the SER        
Hispano Project. 

Among the lessons learned reported by participants: 
resources to live a better lifestyle as an immigrant; 
how to engage the Latinx community, application 
and tips for real-life immigration cases, the experi-
ences of unaccompanied youth and their resiliency, 
and the benefits of coming together as a community.  

Following the symposium, D-CHIPP Coordinator 
Heather Mountz led a Design Thinking workshop. 
Nearly 20 participants began discussion on how to 
develop interventions to address the contributors and 
responses to stress according to the preliminary 
study results.  
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Lied Battle Creek Public Library 

D-CHIPP STUDENT AFFILIATES            

VOLUNTEER AT SALVATION ARMY 

The recent displacement of hundreds of residents at 

Durham Housing Authority’
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D-CHIPP AFFILIATE SPOTLIGHT:                     

Susan Silva, PhD 

 

Hometown:            

Washington, D. C. 

Favorite food: Brussel 

Sprouts 

Favorite thing: Trail 

running 

Favorite vacation spot: 

Ocracoke Island 

Current research or other projects: Currently, 

I have 20 research projects for which I provide de-

sign and analysis support; the projects cover a 

wide range of health science topics. The clinical 

area for which I have over 150 publications and 

for which I consider to be my area of expertise as 

a trained neuropsychologist is adolescent depres-

sion and mental health. I am also involved in 20 

Quality Improvements with DNP students, includ-

ing several global health collaborations. 

Courses teaching this or next semester / our 

taught recently: Quantitative Methods for  

Evaluating Health Care Practices (DNP Program); 

General Linear Models (PhD Pro-

gram);  Secondary Data Analysis: Advanced Ana-

lytic Methods for Big Data (PhD Program special 

topics); Moderator and Mediator Analyses (PhD 

Program special topics). 

Community partners: Habitat for  Humanity 

(helping provide individuals and families with ad-

equate housing).  

What Dr. Silva likes best about working in 

community health: Helping others be safe and 

thrive. 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

February 10th: D-CHIPP CHATs - Lecturer: 

AnnMarie Walton; Topic: pesticide protective be-

havior 

February 13th: Executive Committee Meeting 

March 16th: D-CHIPP CHATs—Lecturers: Alli-

son Stafford & Rosa Gonzalez-Guarda; Topic: 

Latinx Health Inequities 

April 17th -18th: TRY 2020 Conference on Sub-

stance Abuse Prevention: A Community and Neu-

NEWS FROM THE CENTER FOR 

NURSING RESEARCH 

The Social Contributors of Health Research Inter-
est Group (RIG) has now met several times. The 

https://achne.org/aws/ACHNE/pt/sp/research-grant
https://achne.org/aws/ACHNE/pt/sp/research-grant

